Last week, both the House and the Senate passed the Department of Homeland Security Appropriations Act for Fiscal Year 2006.  The legislation, which now awaits the President’s signature, provides funds for the Department of Homeland Security to fulfill its mandate to secure America. (article from last week) The legislation partially addresses one of the 9/11 Commission’s key recommendations by permitting the Secretary of Homeland Security to allocate two-thirds of Federal homeland security assistance grant funds to State and local governments on the basis of a risk and vulnerability assessment. In the past, the funding formula has been criticized by many sides as arbitrary and dominated by political considerations. A fully risk-based allocation is favored by President Bush, Homeland Security Secretary Michael Chertoff, and Congressional leaders in states that face the greatest danger. In a statement released on September 14th, 9/11 Commission Chair Tom Kean and Vice-Chair Lee Hamilton also urged risk-based allocations: “Whether it is terrorism, or natural disasters, funds must be allocated on risk and vulnerabilities, not politics.” (read statement)
Senate Intelligence Committee Closes Able Danger Investigation

The Senate Intelligence Committee is set to release its report on the Defense Department’s controversial Able Danger program in the next two weeks, according to a recent article in the Washington Times. (Link) The Intelligence Committee has been investigating Able Danger for several months, and recently received a series of closed-door briefings from officials at the Pentagon and FBI regarding the secret program. 

The Senate Judiciary Committee has also been looking into Able Danger, and held a public hearing on --- in which many Senators expressed dissatisfaction with the Pentagon’s policy of barring military personnel from appearing before the committee publicly because of secrecy concerns. A second public panel, originally set for October 5th, was postponed out of respect for the Jewish holidays and has not been rescheduled. Both Committees intend to find out definitively whether Able Danger operatives identified 9/11 hijacker Mohammed Atta as a potential terrorist before the September 11th attacks. Stay posted to VOICES website for new developments in this very important investigation.
